
Minutes of the proceedings of the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Gueydan, Louisiana,            

taken at regular meeting held Tuesday, August 1, 2017 at 6:00 o’clock P.M. 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Gueydan, Louisiana, met in regular session with 

Mayor Chris Theriot presiding and the following Aldermen present: 

  Present:  CLAUDETTE PRICE, JOHN LASETER & GALE SMITH 

  Absent:     MARILYN CAMPBELL & JASON SUIRE 

Public Comment any item on the agenda (3 minutes per person)  

Councilman JOHN LASETER requested that it be advertised that all leaves be bagged for pickup. 

Motion by GALE SMITH seconded by CLAUDETTE PRICE, and carried, that in as much as each member of 

the Board of Aldermen received a copy of minutes taken at Regular Meeting of July 5. 2017, that the 

reading of said minutes be dispensed with and same be adopted as written. 

Motion by CLAUDETTE PRICE seconded by JOHN LASETER and carried, that the reports of the 

Bookkeeper and Tax Collected be approved as filed. 

Motion by JOHN LASETER, seconded by GALE SMITH, and carried that the following transfer, on the 

date, and amount from fund is hereby ratified and approved: 

  To General Fund: 

   July 5, 2017  Utility Fund  $50,000.00 

Motion by GALE SMITH, seconded by CLAUDETTE PRICE and carried to accept the billing adjustments in 

the amount of $56.10 for the month of July, 2017. 

Larry Cramer, engineer with Sellers & Associates gave a briefing on the projects going on in Simon 

Addition concerning drainage improvements, along with the ongoing projects they are currently working 

on. 

Motion by GALE SMITH, seconded by CLAUDETTE PRICE and carried to recall for sealed bids for the 2002 

Ford (9426) pickup truck due to previous bidder never paying for the vehicle.  Sealed bids will be 

accepted until October 3, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. and bids will be opened at the regular meeting on October 

3, 2017, which meeting begins at 6:00 o’clock p.m. 

Bobby Broussard requested to be on the agenda concerning Simon Addition drainage, however all his 

concerns were addressed previously during the Sellers and Associates report. 

Fire Chief Evans Bourque informed the Governing Authority of the highlights of the Fire Chiefs 

convention held in Houma in July, 2017.  Training is currently undergoing for the Fire Department and 

Volunteers. 

Police Chief Kayla Henry was not at this meeting. 

There being no further business to come before the meeting thereupon motion by JOHN LASETER, 

seconded by CLAUDETTE PRICE and carried the meeting thereupon adjourned at 6:36 p.m. on this 1st 

day of August, 2017. 

 

S/Roxanna Richard     S/Chris Theriot      

Clerk       Mayor 

 

 

 

 

 


